
 

 

 

Emily O'Reilly 

European Ombudsman 

Strasbourg, 09/03/2022 

Closed case 2273/2019/MIG 

Subject: Follow-up to the proposal for a solution in the above-mentioned 

inquiry on the European Border and Coast Guard Agency’s (Frontex) public 

register of documents 

 

Dear Mr Jones, 

Please find attached, for your information, a letter from Frontex dated 

28 February 2022 informing my Office about its follow-up actions in response to 

my proposal for a solution in the above case which Statewatch submitted in 

2019. 

Frontex followed up on its commitment to establish a public register of 

documents. It also now includes the number of sensitive documents it holds in 

its annual reports (68 in 2020), and has published the figure for the year 2019 

(151).  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Emily O'Reilly 

European Ombudsman 

 

 

Enclosure: Letter from Frontex dated 28 February 2022 
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